From: Mark Shanda [mailto:shanda.1@osu.edu] 
Sent: Monday, November 26, 2007 2:56 PM
To: martens.20@osu.edu
Cc: John Davidson; parrott.1@osu.edu; mockabee.1415@osu.edu; Edward Adelson; Kathleen Hallihan; Terry Gustafson; AMANDA FOX; thompson.105@osu.edu
Subject: Fwd: Film Studies 680 concurrence request
 
My apologies to one and all for not making the November 23 deadline.  The first I saw this request was November 20 and I was swamped with P&T materials at that time.
 
On behalf of the Department of Theatre I write today to say that we cannot offer a letter of concurrence for this request.  While it may be in everyone's best interest to continue to see expansion of the film studies curriculum, the proposed Film Studies 680 is quite simply far too similar to Theatre 636 to receive our support.  The proposed course uses the exact same text and follows a very similar format to Theatre 636.  And while we appreciate Theatre 636 being identified as a prerequisite, given our limited offering of the course we would anticipate numerous students being allowed into Film Studies 680 based on instructor permission.
 
The Department has been offering Theatre 636 each spring quarter for the past several years to full enrollment and we plan to offer it again this spring.  However, we offer it with an adjunct faculty member as we currently have no department faculty with this area of expertise.  So we do have a consistent staffing challenge, but hope to address that in the near future.  If Film Studies feels that there is greater enrollment potential for the subject of Screen Writing, should we be able to find an instructor who is available, Theatre will offer the course more often. 
 
I am certain that this will be the first step in a multi-stage process to continue the advancement of the curriculum, but I wanted all involved to know Theatre's postiion as soon as possible.
 
Thanks,
 
Mark Shanda
